NARL Board Meeting – Via Teleconference

February 13, 2003, 12:00 – 1:30 PM Central Time

In attendance: Belen Burkhalter, Evan Jones, Lyn Boza, Glen Peterson, Chris Smith, Stacy H. Wigfield, Ray Feroz

I. Minutes from the 12/12/02 Board meeting were moved for approval (Stacy), Seconded (Glen) and approved unanimously. 

II. Treasurer’s Report  - None.
III. Old Business – 

a. Lorenz Endowment Fund  - Chris noted that revisions have been made and reviewed a letter containing twelve points.  He incorporated the ideas sent by several individuals to him.  Glen noted that we ought to provide $20,000 as the initial deposit to protect the money from market fluctuations that could adversely affect us if we made a lesser initial deposit.  He also asked if SIU could open the competition to non-SIU students?  Jim Manis would discuss this with the SIU Foundation and other higher-ups (Pending).  Glen did not believe that this point should be a deal-breaker, but it would be nice to open it up to students in accredited programs (e.g., Rehab Leadership grad program at Virginia Commonwealth Univ.).

Ray moved that we approve Chris’s new letter with a minor revision to point # 11, with NARL support for applicants from other accredited programs in colleges and universities, pending SIU approval, and contingent upon Neil’s approval of making the initial endowment of $20,000.  Seconded: Belen, approved unanimously.

b. NRA One - The board reviewed considerations pertaining to the 12/28/02 Restructuring document.  We are chartered as a 501 (C) 3

nonprofit corporation in Illinois since the late 1960s.  We have no outstanding debts.  Our major recurring expenses are the JRA and Newsletter.  Chris suggested the need to rethink whether we have a collaborative or contractual relationship with the JRA.  Glen noted that the JRA is published by Elliot and Fitzpatrick.  Re: dues question, we need to reserve the right to increase dues based upon our financial circumstances.  Lyn brought up a question about the checking account.  Evan noted the need to clarify and he and Bill Burnside will be attending the upcoming NRA Board meeting to obtain answers.

c. JRA  - Glen expressed the opinion that NARL representatives to the JRA Board could help reinvigorate the JRA and be instrumental in increasing the number of submissions.  Chris noted he has served in this role and would be willing to step down.  He would also make the Westline phone system available to the JRA Board for teleconference use.  Belen moved that Lyn Boza and Ray Feroz be named as NARL representatives to the JRA Board.  Seconded by Stacy, approved unanimously.  Glen will advise Debra Harley; he added kudos to Belen as well, who would also make a fine JRA Board member.

d. Elections – Glen noted that elections are upcoming and the deadline for the Newsletter is March 15.  Ray said he would be willing to serve another term as Secretary.  

e. NARL Training/NRA Training – Given the need for leadership training at the State Divisions and Chapter levels, Chris noted that the distinction between NARL and overall leadership training for NRA should blur.  He needs someone to carry the torch for this.  Perhaps Glen?  Belen has the NRA Awards Committee responsibility.  The Regional Representative hosting the annual conference traditionally takes a leadership role in the training.  Wayne Mulkey in Tennessee would be the appropriate person to participate in a program and training committee, per Glen.  Decision:  Table it.  Evan will obtain more information.

f. Membership Committee – Evan has talked to Bill Burnside and would like to nominate him to chair the Membership Committee.  Moved: Glen, Seconded: Belen, Approved unanimously.  Ideas include: provide a certificate and introductory letter to all new NRA members. 

g. NARL Stationary – Is available on the minutes and website, per Evan. 

IV.  Regional Reports 

a. Northwest  - none

b. Great Lakes – Stacy noted that the State of Wisconsin Rehabilitation Association Training Conference is joining together with Rehabilitation for Wisconsin to co-host a conference at the American Club in Koller, WI, north of Milwaukee, on March 13th.  They expect over 650 participants.  For more information, contact Stacy.

c. Mid-Atlantic - none

d. Northeast – none

e. Southwest  - none

V. New Business – none.
ADJOURNMENT:  1:30 pm, Central Time.

NEXT NARL BOARD TELECON:  Wednesday, March 13, 2003 at12:00 Noon, Central Time.

Respectfully submitted,

Ray F. Feroz, Secretary
